Victorian Age report
The impossibility of having a sufficient number of hours to complete the final work at school obliged, of course, the group to work independently at home.

In order to discuss and deal not only at school, we created a group on Facebook for sharing of information. Everybody used it to inform others of the work development, to give new material and to suggest new sources for further data.

At the beginning, in order to emphasize everyone's interests and to compensate our abilities and gaps, we divided the different roles in that way:

- the moderator: Giulia Caciotto

- the observer: Maria Sole Angelucci

- the reporter: Federica Tordo Caprioli

- the sources responsible: Elena Giontella

- the images research responsible: Ludovica Friggi

- the language reviewer: Elisabetta Martorana Tusa

Everybody performed their own duty and tried to do their best, seriously and with commitment and curiosity, helping others when it was necessary.
We divided the different issues among us in order to organize the work better and we looked for material at school and at home. Moreover, Maria Sole has provided a lot of audiovisual material (films and videos links), including additional elements that helped us to comprehend  in a better way the period we were going to deal with. Giulia has realized a great and in-depth research, that all the group used as a foundation to create the final project. She also gave an important contribution for the choice of the final work. Elena made an ample research, giving material that the group used, and immediately answered to the need of working individually even at home, to compensate the lack of time at school. Ludovica has brilliantly fulfilled her duty, providing a wide range of images from many artists of that time that we largely included in the presentation. Elisabetta, because of her personal problems and her absence in the first period of the group work, obviously, had to face with an already set up project, but she promptly understood the purpose and she found out her own material and she organized herself in order to compensate the fact she had not be present at the beginning. Federica collected all the files and helped to divide the topics into sections, so that no one would repeat things that had just been said. Furthermore, since she is the best organized and responsible in the group, she controlled if we did our work on time and she finished off the PowerPoint presentation.

All members contributed to create the final presentation, giving their own ideas and using all the different resources that were available in order to produce something that was nice and useful.

We decided to make a PowerPoint presentation because we considered it as the best way to make our schoolmates follow the lesson. We put images and pictures to show artists manners, but also to catch up the viewers attention better. We chose to insert scenes of some films that deal about Queen Victoria with the hope that classmates will be urged to watch them, because a film is a funny way to learn.

